
MYRTLE GROVE BAPTIST CHURCH 
5920 Lillian Highway, Pensacola, FL 32506 -- 850-455-7389 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING ON July 22, 2015 
 

The Regular Business Meeting was held on July 22, 2015, at 6:00pm.  The meeting was held in the 
fellowship hall and was opened in prayer. 
CLERK’S BUSINESS:  Bonnie Quinley presented the minutes of the June 24, 2015, Regular Business 
Meeting as printed in the July Business Meeting package.  Motion to approve by Richard Slack  and 
seconded by Joe Cato.  APPROVED by show of hands.   
Requests for Letters of church membership:   for June: 
From:  First Baptist Church, Orlando, FL for letters of George and Ashley Sapp 
From:  Pine Terrace Baptist Church, Milton, FL for letters of Stephen and Susan Jones 
Motion to approve by Morgan Miller and seconded by Tony McFarlane.  APPROVED by show of hands. 
New members to be approved:  for June:  
Profession of Faith:  Melody Koen, Tijuana Weatherspoon 
Statement of Faith:  Chauda Murphy 
Letter:  Shannan Guinn 
Motion to approve by Don Whiddon and seconded by David Mason.  APPROVED by show of hands. 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Richard Main presented the Financial Report for June as presented in the July  
Business Meeting package.   Motion to approve by Joe Mahuron and seconded by David Mason.  
APPROVED by show of hands.  
Comments:  Richard Main:  The month of June was not too great.  However,  year to date we are doing 
really good.   
Question:  Pastor Ron Lentine:  On the excess does that mean that $22,000 above what we needed?  
Answer:  Richard Main:  Yes, that is above what we needed year to date.   
Question:  How does that compare with this month?  Answer:  Richard Main:  Right now the budget 
receipts for this month, for the three Sundays, are $61,952.  The budget goal is $52,276.  We are still 
running about $9,000 above so far this month.   
Comment:  To expand on the "Great Day of Giving", we have already received $671 toward the goal.   
Also, when we set the budget up for this year, there were white areas in the budget which were going to 
be funded through excess as a percentage when funds became available.  In the second quarter, which 
ended last month, we were able to transfer over to the white areas  in exces of  $22,500.  We were not 
able to transfer funds in the first quarter because the funds were not there.   
Comment:  Jean Davis:  Please emphasize that members note on their envelopes "Great Day of Giving" 
so I will know that it is not for the regular budget.   
Comment:  Mark on the memo portion of checks and on the envelopes "Great Day of Giving" so the 
Counting Committee will know where to put the tithe.    
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  None 
OLD BUSINESS:  None 
NEW BUDINESS:  None 
ADJOURNMENT:  Motion to adjourn by Joe Mahuron and seconded by Richard Main.  APPROVED by 
show of hands.          
 
 
_____________________________   ____________________________ 
Bonnie Quinley, Church Clerk    Ron Lentine, Moderator 


